Minutes

ST PAUL’S JUNIOR SCHOOL SUPPORTERS’ GROUP
Minutes of General Meeting
Thursday 3rd November 2011
1. Meeting Opened
The meeting was opened at 7.32pm by President Paul Hardie.
2. In Attendance
Paul Hardie, Justin Lawson, Anita Lendvay, Paul Lendvay, Sue Elliott, Becky Mammen, Antonia Lockitch, Nat Nixon, Wendy Kirkham, Allan Deacon, Jason Samuel, Marianne Connolly, Cheryl Wegener, Juanita Rayner, Gary Jackson, Kathy Lollback.
Welcome to Marianne Connolly and Cheryl Wegener.
Apologies
Brooke Long, Kylie Marshener, Julie Hardie, Kylie Graham.
3. Acceptance of Minutes from 6th October 2011
Minutes accepted as true and correct. Proposed: Justin Lawson, Seconded: Sue Elliott.
4. Head/Deputy Head of Junior School Report 
Marianne Connolly expressed her thanks to the JSSG from herself, Cheryl and staff.  The JSSG promote great community feel and support the Junior School in many ways.  Thanks also to the CPL’s for working so hard on numerous occasions to help the school, we really appreciate your effort.
The children also appreciate parents organizing great events.  It was great to have a Fancy dress dance this year.  Many thanks to the committee for organizing a great event!  The children were talking about it for the whole week after and still conversations occur where the children talk about the dance and how good it was.  Paul reiterated that the Fancy Dress was stunning, even though it was a few years since the last dance, the attendance, mood etc was fabulous.
Marianne offered her thanks to Paul Hardie.  The school is very grateful for your hands on help and for providing monetary assistance for various events.

2012 Book Lists – these can be completed online.  A glitch has been reported with the online system.  If you tick individual items with the view to source the remaining items yourself, it will only print the items you have ordered and not the remaining items you wish to source yourself.  Marianne suggested waiting for a week for the glitch to be fixed.
Action: CPL’s to advise school families regarding the 2012 book list online ordering system.

A parent wrote to Julie Hardie regarding the possibility of the Tuckshop sourcing gluten free options for people with coeliac as on each of the Tuckshop menus it states that they can cater for special dietary needs. Paul Hardie wrote to Michael Skinner who replied that it would be looked at and the school sent a representative to a display that was held at the RNA.  Hence, from Term 1 there will be gluten free options in the Tuckshop.  Thank you to Michael Skinner and the Association.

Jason Samuel asked for a reminder to families, especially new families that the car park is extremely busy on the first day of school with children and parents delivering school books etc.  Marianne will remind new families to allow plenty of time as the car park is always hectic on day 1.

A parent asked if the school was aware of any problems with the letters regarding the 2012 annual fee.  Marianne commented that her impression was that they had all gone out.   

Action: Marianne will follow up 2012 fee letters to families.

5. Treasurer’s Report
Allan Deacon advised that the following money has been banked:

Car park raffle $305
Fancy Dress Dance $4189.90

Booksale $230.20 

There are funds available of $26,072.82 before impending payments and ongoing commitments as at 31st October 2011.  
The committee discussed some whole of school funding suggestions put forward by Marianne Connolly:
· Marianne put forward an idea to Paul Browning about being a junior school that trials ipads.  Marianne explained that she went back and looked at the laptop trolley option and commented that it is quite cumbersome.  The School doesn’t have any Apple computers and this would be a suitable option for children in Years 4 -6.  This proposal is currently sitting with Digitel who are a part of the Teaching and Learning group, they will assess compatibility and technology requirements. 
· The library has some computers however not enough for a full class size for the upper Junior school classes.  Justin Lawson asked if it is an option to boost the number of computers in library to 28?  This option is also under consideration.
· Outside F7 is a courtyard which has an area that is a dustbowl or that becomes muddy.  Marianne proposed to extend the cement area and put in tables, chairs and a shade sail.  Pat Greene has measured the area and is preparing a quote.

Think about preference and forward to Paul.

Paul Hardie advised that in principle we have funds to go back into the school community.  If the proposals are ready before the end of the school term he will send out and ask for the committee to vote.

Alan moved that his Treasurer’s report be accepted, seconded Becky Mammen.
6. CPL Report
Fancy Dress Ball

Even the horrific weather conditions couldn’t dampen the spirit at the Junior School Fancy Dress Ball on Saturday 15th October.  The night was a huge success and a wonderful community event.  The PEC was packed with just over 600 people in attendance - kept on their toes by the ever reliable and entertaining Ran Tan Bush Band.  One of the highlights of the night was definitely the performances by the children of their year dances – they were fantastic and the children had a great time showing off their moves to their family and friends.  A big thank you to Sarah Slade from the Development Office for her patience fielding our many questions in the lead up to the Fancy Dress and also for coming in on the day to help with blowing up over 300 balloons!  We would also like to thank – Mrs Connolly for her guidance and support in organising the event; Mr Mackenzie-Smith for helping make sure the night ran smoothly and on schedule and his ‘funny’ jokes;  Libby Patrick for collecting and processing the orders and for handling the ticketing; Sam Karydis and her family for donating the chicken kebabs; Julie & Adrian Chippendale for the coffee van which supplied an endless line of people their much needed caffeine; O’Reilly’s Rainforest Retreat for donating the accommodation voucher; the BBQ team and servers who worked TIRELESSLY through hail, rain and wind whipping up over 250 burgers, 300 sausages and 200 kebabs; the Year 6, Middle & Senior School students who helped with selling everything from glow sticks to cold drinks and the volunteers who helped with setup and ticketing on the night - THANK YOU!!  Last but definitely not least we would like to extend a huge thank you to Rod Chiapello from McDonald’s Bracken Ridge for his amazing ongoing support of St Paul’s and the Junior School through his donation of the Apple iPad 2.

An event the size of the Fancy Dress Ball doesn’t happen without an enthusiastic and dedicated organising committee - very special thanks go to Natasha Keir, Alison Willis, Julia Vandermeer, Carolyn Vincent and Marnie McAuliffe.  Thanks also to Kate Davis-Steer for the eye catching flyers and posters advertising the Ball.

Coles Sports for Schools & Woolworths Earn & Learn Promotion

The Coles Sports for Schools & Woolworths Earn & Learn promotions have wrapped up.  Thank you to everyone who collected vouchers and shopping dockets over the past three months.  We accumulated close to 40,000 points for the Sports for Schools program which Mrs Harle will redeem for sporting equipment once Coles verify the points and just under 20,000 points for the Earn and Learn program which Mrs Gibbs has used to redeem some great classroom learning aides.

We have had a wonderful group of parent liaisons this year – we are very lucky to have parents who are so willing to put their hand up to help their class and school anyway they can.  THANK YOU to all the CPL’s I have had the pleasure of getting to know over the three years I have been CPL Coordinator – I have really appreciated your friendship and all your help and support.

A special thank you to Mrs Abbott for her help with all the collections and programs we run throughout the year.  The JSSG and CPL’s could not operate without a central contact and Mrs Abbott is always there to field questions on our behalf, pass on messages, collect our forms and chase up those late orders.  THANK YOU Mrs Abbott!!

Thanks heaps

Julie Hardie
7. Correspondence
Kathy Lollback reported the correspondence since the last JSSG meeting and passed around the folder for Committee Members to view:

This included correspondence regarding–
· Contribution of $3000 towards SwSG fundraising goal to heat pool.

· CASP 

· Free Dress Day

· JS Fancy Dress Invitation to Paul Browning

· Thank you letters to JS Fancy Dress Committee

· Foundation Day Cocktail Party

· Netball Supporter Group donation of iceblocks

· Gluten free range request for Tuckshop

· Book Sale

· Donation of Hay from CASP

Action items arising from October meeting
· Write to the Swimming Supporters Group to advise that we would like offer $3000 towards their fundraising efforts to heat the pool.
Action completed. This item will be tabled at next SwSg meeting.
· Speak to Erin Casablanca regarding term 4, free dress fundraiser and advise the JSSG of outcome.
Action completed.  Interact club donated $200 to Daniel Morcombe foundation.  Jeff Landsdown (Adopt a Cop) will come to school to speak to children regarding Stranger Danger in late November.
· Speak at the Junior School Orientation to promote the benefits of the JSSG.
Action Completed.  Brooke did a fantastic job!

· Follow up costing and laptop specification requirements.
Action underway.
· Propose to staff the concept of purchasing refrigerators for the classrooms and report back to the next meeting.
The Teachers’ advised that they did not want refrigerators in the classrooms.
· Book table for 25 and email committee to ask for rsvp’s.
Action completed.

8. Sports Programs
Cricket - Four Junior School teams played last weekend.  A special mention regarding the grade 4 boys playing in Under 11’s as they are playing exceptionally well.
Junior School Ball Games tomorrow (Friday).

Parents are invited to Foundation Day service tomorrow.  The service is held in the PE centre and the children participate in parts of the service, such as singing and last year they completed a drawing.
9. Other Supporter Group events
NIL
10. Other business

Association Meeting 
Thank you to Becky for attending the Association Meeting on behalf of the JSSG.

· The new café has a name – Sippers at Sutton and is ready to open on track.  They are currently looking for a barista, so feel free to put your name forward.  Parent groups are encouraged to meet in the coffee shop.  There will be seating for around 50 people.

· On the 10th Feb 2012 there will be a New Families Welcome Tea from 5pm – 7pm.  The Association is looking for supporter groups to help out.  Paul Hardie advised that we would send a couple of committee members along to answer questions of new parents.  Antonia Lockitch & Kathy Lollback to attend.
Action: Purchase a new Junior School banner with the new school logo.
· The demolition of Block 4 will occur during the school holidays (YMCA building).
· Update on Uniform Supply Tender – a website survey has been placed on the Parent Lounge, please log on if you are interested in completing feedback regarding uniforms.  There has been feedback from one supplier.

· 25th November – Extra Curricular Drinks at Eatons Hill Tavern from 6.30pm.  This event is held for everyone who has helped on committees.

· The proposal to buy a can recycling cage was approved at a cost of $80.  The Association has found a recycler who will buy back cans at 60 cents a kilogram.  The cage can be moved around school as needed for events however will primarily be based near the tuckshop.

· Minutes on Parent Lounge – they are currently uploaded with date they are loaded not date of actual meeting, this will be resolved.

· Kent Walker has resigned (IT Manager).

· Graduating Students – leaving students receive a pewter goblet.  It was discussed that maybe it is not appreciated by youth of today, so there will be a discussion to determine if there is something more appropriate.  
· The Auxillary bought certificate folders, with the intention of presenting them to leaving students as they could then be used for going to job interviews.  These were purchased in bulk and it has old school logo.  The JSSG thought that they could still be handed out as they attended the school with the “World Of Opportunities” brand.
· The Association is considering consolidating some of the sports supporter groups to make them viable.  In the event that a supporter group does not exist for a particular sport and support for a special event is required it can be made via a request to the Association.
· Cricket, Netball and Rugby SG’s do regeneration well, supporter groups at risk include AFL, Soccer and Hockey

· 13th November - Rugby Supporter Group have bbq at Bunnings.
· The Association raised that there was a number of cheques issued to Parents, written by Association that have never been cashed.  The policy is that if they are not cashed after 2 years, they need to be rewritten.  Any parents who have lost cheques can contact the Association and request for them to be rewritten.
Financials:
Tuckshop
Broke even in September

Loss for the month of ($2k) vs ($2k) Budget and $460 – 2010

Loss YTD of ($21k) vs ($19k) Budget and ($5k) 2010

Retail Shop
Loss for the month of ($134) vs ($242) Budget and $2k 2010

Profit YTD of $84K vs $72 Budget and $76k 2010

The current Association executive has worked hard to control costs and turn the tuckshop around.
Every cent of the Association money is the school’s money, it all goes back to the school.  The premise of the tuckshop is to roughly break even. The Retail shop is there to make money.

If you are a signed up member of the school you can attend the Association committee meetings.

Action: Send out The Association agenda via JSSG distribution list.

A parent commented that she thought that the Association meeting are not well publicised.

A tender was received to irrigate the school oval at a cost of $38,000.  The Association has only $60K free, so will not proceed.  The Association will look into a grant process  to drought proof the oval.

Swimming Supporters may get a stainless steel bench may go to new shed.

Fancy Dress
Thanks again to the organising committee it was a wonderful event. 
It is a bi-annual event as the fair runs the alternate year.  

2012 Fair

A competition currently exists to name a theme for the fair.
Book Sale

The sale was fantastic.  A change in location due to uncertain weather did not seem to affect participation.  There was an amazing response of book donations and the quality of books received was also very good.  The purpose of the sale was to get books into children’s hands.  The children were very excited and the sale sold around 400 books.  The remaining books, approximately half a dozen boxes each, were donated to Life Line and Books4PNG.  
Thank you to Marianne Connolly, Jan Abbott, Kevin Nelson and Steven Brosnan who were all very helpful.

Heather Noonan from PNG showed Juanita where the books were taken to children in the highlands.  Both Life Line and Books4PNG were extremely appreciative.
Thanks to Juanita for organising.  Juanita and the JSSG were keen to run another book sale in 2012.

Thank you to support staff. - Jan Abbott’s help is above and beyond and the JSSG would like to acknowledge her assistance.  Additionally the support from Marianne Connolly and Cheryl Wegener is also greatly appreciated.  Paul Hardie moved a motion for thank you gifts of $80 - $50 flowers and wine $30 for Marianne, Cheryl and Jan.
CASP

The Camping at St Paul’s was a great success with lots of tents pitched and enjoyment by all.  Activities were set up on the oval, a barbeque dinner and campfire with toasting of marshmellows followed by movies under the stars were all a great success.  The children really enjoy themselves playing on the oval with torches and can run around and have some safe adventures.  

At the conclusion of the event the place was tidied up well and campers went home having enjoyed themselves.  

Paul Hardie commented that the CASP is in its 4th year and the weather and spirit was good.  Whilst judging, Paul Browning commented on numerous occasions about how good the Junior School community spirit was.

Thank you to hours of effort to the committee and volunteers.

A special acknowledge to Alan Bradley’s efforts in driving the CASP.  Thank you also to Paul Lendvay for all his efforts.
Family Portrait

The family portrait day was a great success.  38 families participated and $570 was raised for the JSSG.  Sue Elliott passed on her thanks to Marianne Connolly and Jan Abbott for their assistance with organising the event.  Thank you to Sue Elliott a terrific job in organising.  The committee would like to include this on the agenda again next year.

Amendment to Commitments

Paul Hardie proposed an amendment to the Year 6 expenses as follows:
Previously, the allocation for the Year 6 Year book has been $500 and the Breakfast $400

This year is the first year where there are three classes per year level, whereas in previous years there has been two classes.  The motion was moved that an amount per class exist to cater for changes in number of classes between two and three.  
Accordingly, this results in $250 per class for the year book and $200 per class for breakfast being allocated as the new accrual amount.
Moved by Paul Hardie, seconded by Becky Mammen. 
Paul Hardie thanked the 2011 committee for all their assistance and support for the JSSG during year.  He hopes they can see the difference it makes for the children, our children.  The JSSG certainly contributes to making it a fun, happy and fulfilling place.
Thank you to Marianne and Cheryl for their openness and support. 

The first meeting for 2012 will be held on the 2nd February.  Paul encouraged parents to consider taking on a role for your children. He would like to see The JSSG legacy continue.
Thank you and Merry Christmas to all!  Hope you can come to dinner.

The next meeting will be held in 2012 and is scheduled for Thursday, 2nd February 2012 from 7.30pm and will be held in the Library.

Meeting closed at 9pm.
ACTION TABLE
	Advise school families regarding the 2012 book list online ordering system.
	Julie Hardie / CPL’s

	Follow up 2012 fee letters to families.
	Marianne Connolly

	Purchase a new Junior School banner with the new school logo.
	Kathy Lollback

	Send out The Association agenda via JSSG distribution list.
	Paul Hardie / Kathy Lollback
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